
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 
INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION 

 
 

DATE: December 12, 2012 
 
TO:  Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairperson, County Board of Supervisors 
   
FROM: Brian Taffora, Director - Economic Development Division, Department of 

Administrative Services 
 
SUBJECT: MCAMLIS Business Needs Assessment Professional Services Contract 
 

ISSUE 

The Director of Administrative Services, Division of Economic Development is 
requesting authority to execute a Professional Consultant Services contract with an 
experienced GIS consulting firm to conduct a ‘location- based data and technologies’ 
(LBDT) Business Needs Assessment leading to the development of a (Five Year Work 
Program) LBDT Implementation Plan.   The Consultant developed Business Needs 
Assessment and Implementation Plan will capitalize on Milwaukee County Automated 
Mapping and Land Information System (MCAMLIS) ongoing GIS investments and 
resources.  The development of a LBDT Implementation Plan is intended to guide the 
MCAMLIS Steering Committee decision making related to the support and use of 
location- based data and technologies into the future and is expected to result in 
enhanced and sustained local community operations and services as may be aided by 
MCAMLIS throughout Milwaukee County over a five year period.  

BACKGROUND 

On March 20th, 2012, the MCAMLIS Steering Committee directed the Committee 
Chairman to select members to a Sub-committee whose charge was to develop a ‘Work 
Program’ for MCAMLIS to be conducted over the next 3-5 years.  Whereby a Business 
Needs Assessment Sub-committee was appointed and conducted meetings through the 
summer of 2012 and concluded its findings in November 2012.   

An RFP was drafted, released and evaluated based on multiple technical and cost 
criteria through 2012.  Requests for proposals were sent to 15 firms.  These firms were 
identified through a list compiled by MCAMLIS Steering Committee Members, the 
Wisconsin State Cartographers Office, and through the advertisement process. 

Six proposals were received in the Milwaukee County Land Information Office by the 
deadline of 2:00 PM, September 21, 2012.  

 
The following firms submitted proposals: 

 
1. Sanborn 
2. GeoPlanning Services LLC 
3. PlanGraphics, Inc. 
4. BLACK & VEATCH CORP 
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